Indiana University Kokomo
Staff Council Minutes

August 17, 2007

Members Present:   Marsha Shaw, Anna Kiser, Linda Burkholder, Terri Butler, Cheryl Little, Oleatha Love, Melissa Heffernan, Shirley Sellers, Eva Howe, Sharon Cooper, Linda Bielewicz, Rita Martin, and Terri Hellmann.

Marsha Shaw called the meeting to order at 9:35 a.m.   She introduced a new member to Staff Council, Melissa Heffernan.  Melissa works in the Division of Education.
Treasurer’s Report:  Cheryl Little reported the following:


Foundation (General Expenses) - $3307.10, interest income $14.88

           
Scholarship fund - $33,368.70, interest income $3570.47
               General Fund/IU account - $8648.92 (all monies that we earn are now going into this account)

Budget Committee Report:  Terri Butler reported the following:
· She has a draft of the application form that will be used when asking for monetary assistance from Staff Council.  The committee selected three deadlines of February 1st, June 1st and October 1st with a limit of $1000.00 per year.

· Amounts awarded for student scholarships will be increased to $1500 for full time students and $750 for part time students.  A motion was made, seconded and voted to accept this proposal.
· The Employee Scholarship Committee will consist of Linda Bielewicz, Cheryl Little and Anna Kiser.  It was brought to the table to add certificates as well as degrees to the scholarship application, under qualifications.  The motion was made, seconded and voted for making this addition to the application.  Kathy Coppola will make the change on the website.
· The motion was made to have a yearly Staff Appreciation Luncheon.  Scholarship recipients could also be recognized at this time.  The motion was seconded and voted in favor of.  The committee for this will be Terri Butler, Linda Bielewicz, Kathy Coppola and Shirley Sellers.
Scarecrow Fundraiser:  Kathy Coppola distributed a flyer she has made for this event.  The date is October 6th, with a rain date of October 13th.  The price for the scarecrows will be $10.  The hours have been changed to 11 a.m. until 4 p.m.  She also has a sign up list for volunteers.  Farlow’s Orchard is reserved and we will get hay from Bobbi Johnson again.  She will ask Cathy Archer about using her tables and look into advertising this event (Coca-Cola will make signs for free).  It was also suggested to sell the bottled water that day.   Marsha Shaw will send out an email asking people to bring in their used, clean pantyhose.  
Campus Beautification:  Linda Burkholder brought the idea to the council that we spend some of our money on a campus beautification project.  A discussion ensued about the feasibility of such a project and the matter has been tabled until the next meeting.
Fall Trip:   There has been some talk about going to Beef and Boards.  There wasn’t an interest for this at the present time, so we will revisit this in the Spring.

With there being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:50 a.m.

Submitted: 08/27/07

Anna Kiser

Staff Council Secretary
